SIOUX FALLS AREA PICKLEBALL
Board Meeting Minutes
Tuesday March 14, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 p.m. by President Bill Marlette.

The following board members were present:  Bill Marlette, Carla Dedula, Mike Thelen, Aaron Reiter, Monte Carda, Cole Angelo, Kay Faber, and Heather Sieve.

OLD BUSINESS
· Last meeting’s minutes were reviewed.  Following discussion, Monte Carda motioned to approve the minutes.  Heather Sieve seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
· The financial statements and 2023 budget were reviewed.  Following discussion, Carla Dedula motioned to approve the financial statements.  Aaron Reiter seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

ONGOING BUSINESS
· Heather Sieve provided an update on the Tournament Committee and upcoming Avera Pickleball Classic Tournament.  This tournament will be our largest ever, offering 26 different divisions, from 12-and-under youth through 60+.  We have over 240 registrants.  The tournament committee has gathered 25 annual sponsors.  The committee is looking at dates for four future tournaments yet this year.
· Mike Thelen provided an update on the League Committee.  We held three leagues this winter, with 100 people registered -- another record -- including 24 in women’s league on Sundays, 44 in mixed league on Sundays, and 32 in mixed league on Tuesdays.
· Aaron Reiter provided an update on the Membership/Engagement Committee and upcoming activities.  The committee hosted two membership lessons with 50+ club members in attendance.  Carla Dedula will contact venues to secure dates for more lessons in the coming two months.
· Cole Angelo provided an update on the Communications Committee.  We currently have 696 enrolled members in the club and 650 members in our Facebook page.  We will be running an online drop store for club clothing apparel this month. 
· Carla Dedula provided an update on the Places to Play Committee.  The committee has been working hard to locate additional places to play to meet our club’s expanding needs and will continue to do so. 

NEW BUSINESS
· Bill Marlette nominated David Flynt to join the board.  Carla Dedula seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.  



NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday June 13, 2023, location to be determined.

MEETING ADJOURNED
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.


Carla Dedula


________________________________________
Carla Dedula
SFAPA Secretary
